
 
 
 

Memorandum – Coag #32 
 
 
To:  UNC Health System Attending Physicians, Faculty Practice Physicians,  
  Housestaff, Clinical Nurse Coordinators, Department Heads and  

Supervisors 
 
From:  Herbert C. Whinna, MD, PhD 
  Medical Director, McLendon Clinical Laboratories 
 
Date:   March 31, 2023 
 
Subject: Anti-Cardiolipin and Anti-Beta2 Glycoprotein 1 Antibodies Testing  
  No Longer Send-Out to Mayo  
 

 
Anti-Cardiolipin and Anti-Beta2 Glycoprotein 1 Antibodies will no longer be sent out to 
Mayo Medical Labs as soon as possible. The Epic order will not change, but the 
sample/tube type will change back from serum to plasma. 
 
For questions related to these changes, you can contact Herbert Whinna via Epic In-
Basket or email me at: Herbert.Whinna@unchealth.unc.edu.  
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